


2407 was sold to a farmer near Crewkerne, parked in an orchard and converted to a living van for fruit
pickers. It is understood that it was used for this purpose until well into the 1980s. In the late 1980s it
was recovered by the late Colin Shears and others to the West of England Transport Collection at
Winkleigh. It was purchased by Colin and Helen Billington in August 2007 and was moved on a
transporter to the Trust’s base in Berkshire. It was placed on loan to the Trust in 2009 so that the
public will benefit from the restoration of this highly significant vehicle.

Restoration started in January 2008. It was decided to restore the body first as the chassis provided a

stable platform for its reconstruction. Over the following years the body frame has been reconstructed,
repanelled, mouldings fixed, body wiring installed, internal bulkheads and lining panels fixed and roof
mounted luggage rack built. In early 2012, the body was separated from the chassis so that work could

proceed on the latter and mechanical units in parallel with the body.

The Lion

The Leyland PLSC Lion was launched in 1926 and was
one of Leyland’s L series chassis specially developed

The chassis was remarkably complete with all
parts in place, though it showed obvious signs
that the bus had been involved in a major
accident. At the front both members were bent
downwards from the saloon bulkhead to the
dumb irons, the offside by 1.375” and the
nearside by 0.375” which explained why the
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Le.yland PLSC3 was very similar to the PLSC1 except
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radiator had been leaning towards the offside.
At the rear, the longitudinal members were
bent sideways by about 1/2” from the front
spring hangers on the rear axle to the back of
the chassis and the rear cross member was
heavily bent and mangled.

Our intention is to restore the vehicle to 1935
as-rebodied, roadworthy condition so it
was necessary to repair the damage
before continuing. This was
done by Chassis Alignment
at Wisbech in

Cambridgeshire, to whom we took the complete chassis in January 2012. They have a strong floor

with a grid of heavy steel members cast into it so they can apply upwards, downwards and sideways
loads to different parts of the chassis. The skill is being able to know how much to push and pull to
overcome the elastic (recoverable) deformations and bring about the correct amount of plastic
deformation to permanently set the steel members to where they should be. Chassis Alignment did

the job quickly and accurately, and are thoroughly recommended.

The chassis and major units have since been dismantled, thoroughly overhauled, reassembled and
reunited, all on-site at our Berkshire premises. The chassis was reunited with the reconstructed
body in March 2014, and to the eye 2407 is now looking as it might have done during the rebodying

process at Mumfords in 1935/6. The Lion will soon roar again...

The photographs show 2407 at

various stages of its rescue and

subsequent full-rebuild. Further

details and photographs of the

restoration may be found at

www.tvagwot.org.uk !
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